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MTA LEGISLATIVE UPDATE
February 24, 2000

TO:

LOS ANGELES COUNTY ELECTED OFFICIALS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

State
Today, at the urging of MTA CEO Julian Burke, the MTA Board approved the following:

· To support the MTA CEO’s recommendation to immediately request state funding of $632 million for construction of rapid bus and light rail lines in the East LA, Mid-City/Westside and San Fernando Valley transit corridors;

· $200 million in state funding to cover the cost of operating those new services;  

· To request the state to identify separate funding so that all three corridors "shall move forward together;" and,

· Initiating the environmental impact study phase for the corridor alternatives.

The total funding requests for a total of $832 million is in capital and operational expenses.

The capital funding request includes:

· $236 million for the Eastside corridor; $251 million for Mid-City/Westside; and, $145 million for the San Fernando Valley project.

The operating funding request is:

· $50 million in 2001; $45 million in 2002; $40 million in 2003; $35 million in 2004; and, $30 million in 2005.

MTA staff will send out additional information on these Board actions.  Should you have any questions, please call Claudette A. Moody, Government Relations Director at (213) 922-2237.
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